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PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY COUNCIL 
May 20, 2019 
 

A PUBLIC HEARING was held by the Torrington Board of Councilmen in the City Hall Auditorium on Monday, 
May 20, 2019, to solicit citizen input regarding proposed changes to City Ordinance Chapter 194, “Vehicles 
and Traffic.”  Present were Mayor Elinor Carbone, Corporation Counsel Victor Muschell, and City Councilors 
Frank Rubino, Paul Cavagnero, Gregg Cogswell, and Fred Simon.  City Councilors Marie Soliani and Anne 
Ruwet were absent.  Public Works Director Raymond Drew, Comptroller Alice Proulx, Purchasing Agent 
Pennie Zucco, Deputy Comptroller Gina Casper, Treasurer Daniel Farley, Fleet Manager Emil Castro, and 
Traffic Division Officer Steven Pisarski were also present. 
 
Mayor Carbone called the Public Hearing to order at 6:30 p.m. beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
City Clerk Carol Anderson read the legal notice. 
 
Public Comment 
Tom Kandefer pointed out some details that he believed had been overlooked in the proposed ordinance 
including redundant or inconsistent language, insufficient definitions, and the lack of equal exceptions to all 
permittees. 
 
Public Hearing Closed 
Seeing and hearing no desire for further comment, Mayor Carbone declared the public hearing closed at 
6:44 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jonathan R. Draper, Asst. Clerk 
 

ATTEST:     
   
 

CAROL L. ANDERSON, MMC     
 CITY CLERK 


